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Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying friends, August 2025

This past month:

We had a very encouraging Winter Conference this past month, centered on the theme of
Abide. Pastors Mauricio Pérez, Jorge Mufioz, and Jonathan Black of Southside Baptist
Churchin Knoxville, TN each preached from John 15-emphasizing that before bearing
fruit, every believer must go through God's necessary cleansing; that true fruitfulness
comes only through abiding in and depending on Jesus; and that believers are called to
remain faithful even in the face of trials and opposition. Pastor Black also taught two
breakout sessions and preached at the Saturday youth rally, along with Pastor John
Moncada. We thank God for how He used His Word to strengthen and encourage the
ministry here in Chile. Please pray that, as a result of this conference, many more will
remain steadfast and deepen their faith in Jesus.

We also had the opportunity to host two groups this month: Southside Baptist Church from
Knoxville, TN and Open Bible Baptist Church from Orange City, FL. | organized these
groups’ schedules, and they were pretty busy most days. These two churches helped pass
out tracts and English class invitations for Grace Baptist and Joy Baptist, while the group
from Open Bible Baptist painted the interior and exterior of Hope Baptist Church. Pastor
Black and Pastor Youmans also preached in several different churches, and | had the
opportunity to interpret for Southside Baptist in Sunday School. We had a wonderful time
with both groups and are thankful for the chance to show them around Santiago, visit
several churches, and introduce them to Chilean believers, while also continuing to
highlight the need for the gospel here. We're grateful for ministry partners who share a
heart for the work the Lord is doing in Chile!

Praises I'm teaching through the miracles of Jesus in Children’s Church on Thursday nights, and we
recently went through the story of how Jesus calmed the storm. Pictured to the left are
three of the boys in my class who were very excited about their paper boats. Will you pray
for their salvation? Diego is 9, Esteban is 6, and Pablo is 5.

e Abide Winter Conference
o Great Groups
o Offers for Liberty Baptist's land

This coming month:

Prayer RequeStS Please keep praying for Liberty Baptist Church. Praise the Lord, we have had several offers
e Salvation of Church Kids onour old property and are asking for wisdom as we consider where to buy land. We're
o praying that God will provide a new location for Liberty Baptist soon.

e Property for Liberty Baptist
Thank you for faithfully investing in God's work in Chile. May the Lord bless you as you

continue to serve Him where He's placed you.
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